



Bingo: Pet Sumner Prayer/Pledge: Kent Huggins

Health & Happiness: Joel Long Sgt.-at-Arms: Will Neumann

# Welcome to our March 5<sup>th</sup> meeting We are glad you are here!



## **RoboGaston & Robotics in Gaston County Schools**

### **March Birthdays**

Jesse Cole- March 13<sup>th</sup>
Jay Falls- March 18<sup>th</sup>
David Kirlin- March 13<sup>th</sup>
Karl McKinnon- 31<sup>st</sup>
John Sarn- March 11<sup>th</sup>
John Stanley- March 2<sup>nd</sup>
Marian Taylor- March 6<sup>th</sup>



## **Member Anniversaries**

Michael Applegate- 2

Steven Cherry- 22

Ann Davis- 19

Steve Eaton-8

Mark Epstein- 7

Mike Lands- 28

Doug Morgan- 2

Morgan Rhoney- 7

Jerry Roche-16

Kirk Setzer- 19

David Smith-29

Ash Smith- 14

Patrick Smith- 28

Fred Spach- 19

Trent Wilson- 18



http://www.gastoniaeastrotary.org/

#### **Gastonia East Board Members**

Morgan Rhoney, President Jennifer Purdee, Sargent-at-Arms Lindsay Nelson, Membership

Page Morgan, President elect Julia Allen, Service Chair Barry Wright & Mike Stanforth, Rotary Foundation

Jason Ramey, Secretary Chris McCallister, Interact Chair Kelly Morris, International Service

Steve D'Avria, Treasurer John Pea, Club Programs Chair

Sonya McGraw, Immediate Past President

Upcoming Events		
March 12 <sup>th</sup>	Emilee Syrewicze, Catawba Riverkeeper Foundation	Board Meeting
March 19 <sup>th</sup>		
March 26 <sup>th</sup>	Jesse Cole, Author of Find Your Yellow Tux	
April 2 <sup>nd</sup>	Easter Monday – No Meeting	
April 9 <sup>th</sup>	Terry Cox, Techworks	
April 16 <sup>th</sup>	Interfaith Trialogue of Gaston County	
April 23 <sup>rd</sup>	The Tony's Ice Cream Story with Louis Colleta	

#### Who Says Rotary Can't Be Fun?

By Brett Morey, chair of Surfers Unite Rotarian Fellowship and past president of the Rotary Club of La Jolla Golden Triangle, California, USA

Have you ever thought of turning a hobby or passion into something even more beneficial through Rotary? I am a third generation Californian and grew up bodyboarding at Huntington Beach and Del Mar, before starting to surf 34 years ago. Back in May, I got this crazy idea to do something with my interest in surfing.

For years, we've all heard Rotary leaders talk about making Rotary fun, bringing youth into Rotary, and pushing our membership beyond 1.2 million members worldwide. It struck me, why not create a Rotary Fellowship that generates exciting activities and involves those we mentor through Youth Service programs? If there's one thing I've learned as a member of Rotary, it's that anything is possible.

So I called staff at Rotary International Headquarters in Evanston, Illinois, USA, and at their urging, attended the 2017 Rotary International Convention in Atlanta. Roaming the halls and mingling in the House of Friendship, I collected more than 150 signatures on a surfboard, and meet with several Rotarians active in Rotary Fellowships including Curtis Reinhardt from Arroyo Grande and Colin Weeks from the United Kingdom. We assembled an amazing leadership team of Rotarians from Hawaii, the United States, Australia, Mexico, and Kenya, and with the help of Scott Carr, our governor in District 5340, Surfers Unite Rotarian Fellowship (SURF) was born. Since then, we have made tremendous strides. We have been approved and recognized by Rotary International. We have already completed 16 events, established our website, and grew in membership daily. We now have more than 320 members in over 20 countries. Our mission is to connect Rotarians interested in surfing, and attract youth into Rotary, while raising funds for Rotary causes.

On 27 January, more than 30 SURF members gathered to support the Boys to Men Mentoring Foundation with a 1 Wave Challenge and 5K Beach Run. Rotarians from several clubs, Rotaractors from University of California San Diego, and Interactors from James Madison and University City high schools took part in an attempt to set a world record by exceeding 110 surfers on the same wave at the same time. Sadly, even with 172 surfers, we weren't able to grab the record. But we did have tons of fun and raised \$90,000 for charity!

We will have a booth in the House of Friendship at the 2018 Rotary International Convention in Toronto. You can check us out on <u>Facebook</u> and <u>Instagram</u> @SURFSurfersUnite, and find out about upcoming events. If you are interested in being a Chapter Director or Rotaract SURF Ambassador, contact us at <a href="mailto:surfrotary@gmail.com">surfrotary@gmail.com</a>

